TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

EAST HAMPTON, CT 06424

BOARD OF FINANCE
Monday, March 20, 2017
EH Middle School Library  

Approved Minutes

Present: Marc Lambert, Alannah Coshow, Steve Ritchie, Alan Hurst and Dean Markham
Not Present: Janine Jiantonio 

Other attendee(s): Jeffery Jylkka: Director of Finance, Michael Maniscalco: Town Manager
1-2. Vice-Chairman Lambert called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
3. Approval of Minutes:


a) Regular Meeting 2/21/17
Mr. Markham made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. The motion was seconded by Ms. Coshow. Vote: 5-0. Motion Passed. 
4. Public Remarks: 
While there were no individuals interested in speaking at the meeting, Vice-Chair Lambert acknowledged 2 emails he received in support of the BoE Budget as presented. 
5. Financial Transactions: 
Mr. Jylkka shared a 1-page document that summarized the Town’s cash and investment distribution by institution.  He also shared that changes are planned for July 2017 in regard to the bank that will hold the Town’s Payroll Account along with a more secure deposit process for General Government Revenue to be put in place (Dunbar pick-up on a yet to be determined schedule based on need). 

6. Special Presentations:

 
 



None
7. Correspondence: 






None

8. Status Reports [Financial]:





None
9. New Business:
a) State Budget Update (State Rep: Melissa Ziobron)
Due to illness, Representative Ziobron was unable to make a full presentation as planned. She did however, distribute information (a 28-page Synopsis of the Governor’s Budget Plan that was created by the Connecticut General Assembly Office of Fiscal Analysis and a 1-page reference sheets [East Hampton and Hartford for comparison] that were created for each town/city for reference by government officials during deliberation) to Board Members and briefly addressed questions from the Board about BoE unfunded mandates, pension arbitration, prevailing wage reductions, minimum budget requirements (MBR), and her thoughts on the timing of a budget being approved.  
10. Continued Business:
a)  2017-2018 Budget Discussion and Deliberation
Mr. Hurst opened the discussion by requesting review and possible revision of the current calendar of meetings. After a debate on whether to push meetings out by as little as 1 week or as long as “indefinitely” (i.e. after a state budget is approved) and many options in between, Mr. Hurst made a motion to adjust the calendar as follows:

· Move the March 22nd BoF Special Meeting to March 27th 

· Move the previously scheduled Public Hearing on March 27th to April 3rd  

· Have final deliberation on April 10th (BoF Special Meeting) in order to present a recommended budget to the Town Council on April 11th. 

With the option to adjust further once answers are received from the Town Attorney on charter violations and/or more information is received from the state. 

The motion was seconded by Mr. Markham. Vote: 5-0. Motion Passed. 

Budget adjustments were also discussed briefly, including but not limited to:
· Not including the 1.6 Million Contingency proposed by the BoE (1.44 mill impact) because of state activities indicating that impact will be much less if anything at all. 
· Keeping the Registrar flat from the 2016/17 Budget

· HS Renovation Project impacts to the Fire Marshall and Building Department

· Public Works hindrances due to the current Vactor Truck situation

b) Citizens Guide to the Budget
Mr. Jylkka informed the Board that the mock-up is in process to the graphic designer and the initial draft will be sent to Mr. Ritchie and Ms. Coshow for review prior to seeking approval from full Board. 
11. Liaison's Reports   
Mr. Hurst made a motion to defer updates given all departments recently presented to the Board during Budget Workshops. The motion was seconded by Mr. Markham.

      Vote: 5-0. Motion Passed. 

12. Public Remarks




None 

13. Town Manager's Report
 Mr. Maniscalco also deferred his report given any updates he would provide were addressed/discussed during Budget Workshops. 

14. Adjournment:

 The motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Hurst and was seconded by Mr. Ritchie. 

  Vote: 5-0.  Motion Passed.  Meeting adjourned at 7:36 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Renee Bafumi

Recording Secretary
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